ATTORNEYS AT LAW

LAURA M. MILLER | Counsel

lmiller@sh-law.com

Direct Phone: 201-806-3408 | Fax: 201-896-8660

April 6, 2020

VIA EMAIL: BOARD.SECRETARY@BPU.NJ.GOV

Aida Camacho-Welch, Secretary Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue 9th Floor Trenton, NJ 08625

Re: In the Matter of the Petition of Comcast of Central New Jersey, LLC, for a Renewal Certificate of Approval to Continue to Construct, Operate and Maintain a Cable Television System in and for the Township of Monroe, County of Middlesex, State of New Jersey

Docket No. CE20030219

Our File No. 41000.3000

Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch:

On behalf of Comcast of Central New Jersey, LLC, and pursuant to the interim e-filing procedures adopted by the Board of Public Utilities on March 19, 2020, attached please find a Reply to the Answer filed by Monroe Township in the above-captioned matter.

Thank you for your kind attention. Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Very truly yours,

Laura M. Miller

Laura M. Miller For the Firm

LMM/rj

cc/w/enc. James H. Laskey, Esq. (via email)

Lawanda R. Gilbert, Director (via email)

Nancy J. Wolf, Administrative Analyst 4 (via email)

Stefanie A. Brand, Director (via email) Patricia Reid, Township Clerk (via email)

Robert D. Clifton, Senior Director of Government & Regulatory Affairs (via email)